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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 14th January 2008

Present:
Tony Green

Chairman

Dave Debnam

Vice President

Dave Young

Vice President

Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain



Breda Haughton

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments


I would like to wish all the membership a very happy and successful, running and competing 2008.

Congratulations to all of you who took part in the fourth round of the cross country league yesterday at Ampthill.  I know what a difficult and gruelling course it is, with the added difficulty of strong winds.  Bearing that all in mind it is tremendous that yet again we have maintained our fifth place in the league. Well done.


Good luck to all of the club members who will be taking part in the Southern Counties Cross Country Championships on the 26th January at Parliament Fields. If you are free go along and cheer our team members on at this prestigious event.


Best wishes for your training, to all who have gained places in the Flora London Marathon. We will be watching your training progress with interest. I am sure there are fellow members who would be willing to help you and keep you company on some or part of your training runs


Finally I look forward to seeing as many of you as possible at our awards evening on Saturday 16th February 2008. You may be the recipient of an award who knows? Also it would be great to see you applaud the achievements of your fellow club members. Please see Bill Barratt for tickets.

2. Apologies 

Received from Phil Abbitt and Matt Thompson

3.
Previous Minutes

Minutes of the December meeting were accepted and agreed. 

4. Matters Arising

DY reported the Luton Marathon has retained its Gold Standard

London Marathon guaranteed club places drawn at December meeting went to Stuart Harries, Martin Mitchell, Brian Davies with Pam Abbitt getting the reserve place.

5. Secretary Report

Correspondence received

Consultation document on commonising Age Categories between disciplines.  Currently different periods in the year operate when meeting a category between Cross Country, Fell Running, Track & Field.   Upper limit is Under 20, so does not apply to Striders.  (Copy to BH)

England Athletics Regional Councils, two places available.  Nominations requested by 31st Jan 2008.

Request for Affiliation Fees 2007/08 from Beds AAA.  Cost of affiliation to Striders is £45.

Notification from ARC, publication of Minimum Standards of Race Organisation of Cross Country & Trail Events

Amateur Athletic Association – Preliminary notice of AGM Sun 16th March 2008 at Birmingham University

England Athletics East advise of Road Race Grand Prix Series (Watford ½ Mar, Joe Cox ½ Mar, (Stowmarket), Flitwick 10K, Great East Anglia Run, St Ives Dairy Crest 10K, Great Eastern Run, Norwich ½ Mar.

Letter of resignation received from Tony Palmer, currently injured and facing the prospect of giving up running due to age.  TG to respond

E-mail received from S Franklin regarding suggestions for deciding the annual awards, and criteria used on previous committees.

Race entries posted on board

6. Treasurer’s Report

Cash flow sheet shown, account balance up on last month, but current account balance still low.

DD presented £40 cheque for kit sales.

Annual subscriptions being paid, currently received 72, approx. £1300

DD raised question regarding new membership fees.  This arose as a result of the increase to all fees after the rise in affiliation fees from England Athletics.

It was decided that effective from 1st February 2008, the following new members joining fees will apply:-
England Athletics Affiliated

Non England Athletics Affiliated


Age under 60

£35





£30


Age 60 & Over

£33





£28

Welcome to new member, John Brennan who joins Striders this month. 

7. Bill & Karen’s December 07 Running Report

December as we all know is the last month of the year but at Striders it was one of the busiest months!

Sunday 2nd   This particular day started very early for some Striders. We had one problem which even Dave Young could not rectify and that was the weather. We were blessed with strong winds and heavy rain but that did not deter our marshals or runners. We had 4 men running the marathon, Dave Hall, Stuart Colbert, Adrian Moore and Kieran Fitzpatrick. Adrian has run all the Luton Marathons so far and was determined to keep his record intact. All 4 of them ran very well with Stuart running a PB of 3hrs 11 mins. The marathon also included to the county championships where Stuart Colbert finished 3rd senior, Dave Hall 2nd vet 40 and Adrian Moore 2nd vet 50. We would like to say a big thank you to all the Striders who helped on the day but especially to Dave Young who as race director had spend nearly the full year working on the event and we are pleased to say that all his effort was worthwhile judging by the smoothness of the race and the various comments and e-mails that were received after the event. Well done Dave! 

There were 7 or 8 teams in the relay race and they ran well despite the strong winds. Niki Cox and Graham White managed to record PB runs.

The preparation has already started for Luton 2008. Good luck to everybody.

Also on the same day Sun 2nd Jeff Dowsett ran the Grim Eight Challenge.

Saturday 8th   Louise Peters was first Bedfordshire lady home in the Inter Counties Cross Country in Parliament Hill Fields.

Sunday 9th   The Bedford half marathon took place and once again the weather conditions were not favourable, with high winds and heavy rain. But this did not deter 14 Striders who battled with the elements to compete in this event. It is hard to imagine how anybody could run a PB in such conditions but 5 Striders proved it can be done! Linda Thomasson, Marie Bacon, Diane Blackmore and Matt Thompson all achieved this task. But pride of place must go to the ever smiling Elaine Harries who knocked almost 14 mins off her time! Well done to everybody who ran but especially to our PB runners. Chris Lamont was first vet 55 and Matt Thompson first vet 45 in the race. It was also the county championship event and we are pleased to say that once again Striders took some prizes. Matt Thompson was first vet 45, Chris Lamont was first vet 55 and Karen Ashby was first vet 45.

Wednesday 12th  Adrian Copp and  Bill Barrett ran the third leg of the Stevenage 5k series with Adrian running a very good PB time of 17mins 36 secs.

Sunday 16th   This was our third cross country event which took place in Letchworth. Firstly we would like to congratulate North Herts on the excellent event especially the wonderful food as there was plenty for everybody. Again we are proud to say that Striders did very well and we maintained our 5th position with our best score of the year. Well done!

Wednesday 26th   Approximately 12 Striders ran the Pirton Boxing Day 5k race where Natalie Barnard was first lady. Unfortunately we are unable to give full details as only 1 person put their name on the result sheet.

Sunday 30th  Three Striders ran the Buntingford 10 mile where Chris Lamont was first vet 50 for the fifth year running.

That brings us to a close of yet another very successful year for our club. As your 2 captains we would like to thank everybody who has run for the club and helped out in any way. Also thank you to the committee who have supported us all year.  We wish you all a successful 2008 and may it be injury free!

8. Strider of the Month.

Congratulations to December’s Strider of the Month, Elaine Harries.  Elaine is given the award for beating her Half Marathon P.B. by 14 minutes at Bedford in December.

9. 2007 Awards Evening

Trophies ordered from Downs Engraving & Running Imp

Hall, buffet, disco booked.  Photography, M Bradley

Award citations, Karen & Bill

Invite Ken Abbott & Tony Simmons.  C McL

10. Ladies 5K

DY reported that Wardown Park has been booked, permit received and entry form almost ready.  Delay due to computer problems.  Should be available shortly.  ARO Sports requested supply for promotion of event.
11. A.O.B.
· Striders Web Site  (DD)

Currently uses personal web-space which causes problems due to limitations in size.  Proposal is to buy dedicated web space.  Two sites may be needed, Striders and Luton Marathon

DY offered funding from Luton Marathon, subject to J Catlin’s agreement.

DD to investigate further and bring back to next meeting.

· National Cross Country (DD)

Asked if club would consider paying lodging fees for Striders entrants only, as in previous years.  The club used to pay transport costs but now people use their own transport.

Request was considered and rejected by committee.

· Jack Batham  80 years young.  As Striders oldest member Helen delivered a card and gift on behalf of the club.

· Club Notice Board - Coaches pictures (BH)

Request to update the coaches information.  (DD, C McL) 

· County Championships 2007 (BB)

Opinion is that medals should be given to Helen Morris and Brian Taber.  BB to check with R Inchley

· Foreign Club Trip (TG)

Identified possible event in Flanders, Belgium on 14th Sept 2008.  Events listed, Marathon, ½ Marathon, 10K & 5K.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 4th February 2008 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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